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 SEWN NEWS           

Welcome to the newsletter of Social Equity & Wellbeing Network 

 Issue #6                                                                                 July/Hongonui 2018 
 

Kia ora koutou, 

Well, we tried - but it didn’t quite work.   

For the past few months we’ve been sending out the email version of this newsletter using an email application.  
We hoped that by using this app it would simplify the distribution, and at the same time give us some data on how 
many people were reading it and how far it was being shared.   

Unfortunately it didn’t deliver the data we were hoping for, and it was really complicated to format.  On top of that, 
the formatting didn’t work for the printed version of the newsletter, so we found ourselves formatting two versions 
of the newsletter and spending heaps more time on it.  

So for now we’re reverting to the old format and distribution.  But this isn’t the end of it, we’re going back to the 
drawing board.  We’ll be doing some more investigating and hope to come up with a format and distribution sys-
tem that will meet our needs and yours.   

So for now, happy reading.  And if you’re a comms whizz, we’d love to hear from you …..  

Sharon and the team 
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Email items for SEWNôs August newsletter to newsletter@sewn.org.nz by Wednesday 25th July 2018. 
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Love our work? Support us: http://givealittle.co.nz/org/sewn/donate 
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Stitching Together - SEWN News & Activities   
 

Climate Change Declaration 
 
The SEWN board recently agreed to support this Climate Change Declaration.  

We, people of Aotearoa, commit to urgently transforming society to achieve climate stability for future 
generations. We will create a climate-safe Aotearoa, based on economic fairness, democracy, respect for 
human rights and the intent of Te Tiriti o Waitangi, where we live in harmony with Nature and with each 
other. 

We call on all New Zealanders to: 

1.     Stop the bad stuff 

¶ Phase out the extraction and burning of fossil fuels by 2050. 

(i) Prevent all new coal mines and coal-burning plants. 
(ii) End deep sea oil exploration and fracking for oil and gas. 

¶ Decrease emissions from the aviation industry. 

¶ Halt the expansion of industrialized, intensive farming. 

¶ Replace the unsustainable drive for endless economic growth and consumerism, which serves the inter-
ests only of the very wealthy, with an economics of ‘enough’. 

 2.     Bring on the good. 

¶ Build clean, renewable alternatives for our electricity, transport, farming and industrial processes. 

¶ Farm sustainably, reducing methane and nitrous oxide emissions, managing soils better and restoring our 
rivers. 

¶ Restore 1.3 million hectares of marginal land to native forest to increase carbon sinks. 

¶ Increase protection for New Zealand’s biodiversity and wild places. 

¶ Reduce consumption of transport, energy and materials by sharing resources, growing local food, eating 
less meat and dairy and creating resilient local economies. 

¶  Insulate all homes and upgrade energy efficiency. 

¶ Put in place just transition processes for those whose livelihoods may be affected. 

¶ Work towards an economic system that serves all citizens and respects Nature’s limits. 

 3.     Pressure government to: 

¶ Comply with and facilitate the above transformation. 

¶ Withdraw investment from the fossil fuel industry. 

¶ Establish a Climate Commission to set a binding carbon budget and develop a plan to meet it. 

¶ Establish a legally binding and steadily rising price on all greenhouse gas emissions, sufficient to achieve 
a major shift to renewable energy and less intensive farming. 

¶ Abide by and strengthen our obligations under the Paris agreement, according to climate science. 

¶ Prepare for a fair resettlement of climate refugees with guidance from Tangata Whenua. 

We will work together at every level of society, celebrating our common humanity, acknowledging the dif-
ferent climate-changed world we are entering, respecting the needs of all people, present and future and 
of other living beings. 

_________________________________________ 
 
At SEWN we recognise that we can’t have social equity and wellbeing without environmental wellbeing.  Global 
warming has been described as “one of the most significant manifestations of privilege to face humankind” and “a 

form of structural violence”. We know that our communities and people who are marginalised will be the ones to 
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bear the brunt of increasingly harsh weather events, changes to food supplies, coastal inundation and the many 
other outcomes of climate change.     
 
What will SEWN be doing to help create this change? 

¶ Add our support to this and other initiatives that the wise and committed people working in this area are 
leading. 

¶ Make a submission supporting the Zero Carbon Bill. 

¶ Look for ways that we as an organisation can reduce our energy and transport consumption, and share 
these ideas. 

¶ Continue to raise awareness of the impact of climate change on social equity and justice. 
 
We have lots to learn about how we can be part of this transformation, and we’d love to hear from you if you can 
help us.  You can find out more about the declaration and how you can support it at http://www.ourclimatedeclara-
tion.org.nz/  

 
Stitching together: 

Supporting the climate change declaration aligns with: 

¶ Christchurch City Council Long Term Plan: Community Outcomes, especially those related to Strong Communities 
and Healthy Environment. 

¶ UN Sustainable Development goals: Goal 13, Climate Action: Take urgent action to combat climate change and its 
impacts 

 
 

 

Have Your Say 
SEWN alerts readers to consultation processes or lobbying initiatives that we think are of particular relevance to the social 
services sector or to non-profit organisations.  However you can keep an eye out for issues of importance to you or your or-
ganisation by regularly visiting the following websites: 

Christchurch City Council consultations: http://www.ccc.govt.nz/the-council/have-your-say/whats-happening-

now/consultations/ 
Central government consultations: https://www.parliament.nz/en/pb/sc/business-before-committees/ 

Action Station is a great NGO and website to see what submissions are open and how to quickly submit an 

email or sign a petition on a current issue. http://www.actionstation.org.nz/campaigns or https://www.face-

book.com/ActionStationNZ 
 

Early Learning Survey 
Would you like to contribute to an online survey on early learning?  The survey has been launched on the Educa-
tion Conversation website, at https://conversation.education.govt.nz/conversations/early-learning-strategic-plan/ 
 

Have Your Say on Living Standards Indicators for New Zealand 
Contribute their own views and knowledge The Treasury’s independent report on NZ Living Standard Indicators. 
Eight-week consultation period from 7 June to 31 July.  
For more information see Living Standards Dashboard Proposal Survey on Treasury’s website. You can make a 

submission directly on the website or you can email it to: cea@treasury.govt.nz. 
 
Other reforms/consultations to note 

¶ In early 2019, New Zealand’s human rights record will be reviewed by the United Nation’s Human Rights 
Council as part of the Universal Periodic Review (UPR) process. 
 
This review covers the human rights situation in New Zealand. To have your say or find out more click 
here. Submissions by Non-Government Organisations and individuals are due on 12 July 2018. 
  

¶ Between May-August 2018 the Social Investment Agency is consulting on the development of the Gov-
ernment’s approach to investing for social wellbeing and data protection and use. This will involve online 
surveys and 140 workshops throughout New Zealand. 
To have your say or find out more, go to: https://sia.govt.nz/our-work/yoursay 

 

¶ The Minister for the Community and Voluntary Sector has announced a review of the Charities Act 2005 

 
 

http://www.ourclimatedeclaration.org.nz/
http://www.ourclimatedeclaration.org.nz/
https://www.parliament.nz/en/pb/sc/business-before-committees/
https://www.facebook.com/ActionStationNZ
https://www.facebook.com/ActionStationNZ
https://conversation.education.govt.nz/conversations/early-learning-strategic-plan/
https://treasury.govt.nz/information-and-services/nz-economy/living-standards/proposal-living-standards-dashboard
mailto:cea@treasury.govt.nz
https://communitynetworksaotearoa.us6.list-manage.com/track/click?u=4d7fe6fbc5eec5e7ca8ffa432&id=ccb1bc7ee7&e=aebab0992d
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Social Justice News and Notices 
 

 

CPAG urges immediate action on sanctions (Abridged) 
Press Release: Child Poverty Action Group 

 
 
CPAG urges immediate action on sanctions where there are children. Child Poverty Action Group 
(CPAG) says New Zealand must take heed of UK studies into the ineffectiveness and negative out-
comes of welfare sanctions. The Guardian reports that a major recent UK study found "benefit sanc-
tions do little to enhance people’s motivation to prepare for, seek or enter paid work. [Sanctions] rou-
tinely trigger profoundly negative personal, financial, health and behavioural outcomes." 

Just as in the UK, in New Zealand welfare sanctions have been in place for a long time and have been 
used much more aggressively in recent years. There are important implications for New Zealand as this 
study takes a new well-being approach: 

 "Sanctions [in UK] generally delivered poor outcomes, including debt, poverty and reliance on charities 
such as food banks, the study found. Often imposed for trivial and seemingly cruel reasons, they fre-
quently triggered high levels of stress, anxiety and depression."  

Despite claims by UK ministers that imposing strict work obligations incentivised claimants to move off 
benefits into work, the study found the positive impact was negligible. The previous New Zealand Gov-
ernment also claimed that work obligations successfully reduced benefit numbers despite little or no 
information about what happened to beneficiaries once they left the benefit. 

While clearly the whole punitive regime in New Zealand needs a thorough overhaul, CPAG is particu-
larly concerned about families on benefits. "Punitive measures that reduce already meagre incomes 
are likely to have devastating impacts for children," says Associate Professor Mike O’Brien, CPAG so-
cial security and children’s welfare spokesperson. 

 "Sole parents and their children have been pushed into an even greater poverty due to sanctions that 
have ended or reduced their benefits further increasing the high rates of poor mental health among par-
ents and children," says O’Brien. 

CPAG urges the Government, pending the Welfare Expert Advisory Group (WEAG) report on the whole 
of the welfare system, to abandon all sanctions that impact on children immediately. These sanctions 
include the serious loss of benefit income for instances when the father is not named, as well as the 
cuts for petty infringements of rules.  

Such action would indicate that Government has indeed grasped the alarming nature of the depth of 
poverty already endured by families on benefits, as highlighted in CPAG’s latest report: Will children 
get the help they need? An analysis of effectiveness of policies for children in the worst poverty in 
2018. 

 

 

Expert Group established to provide independent advice  

on welfare system improvements 
 

Minister for Social Development, Hon Carmel Sepuloni, has announced the formation of an expert advi-
sory group to support the overhaul of the welfare system. The Advisory Group is due to report back by 
28 February 2019.   

“This Government is committed to overhauling the welfare system to ensure it is accessible and fair for 
all New Zealanders,” Carmel Sepuloni said.  ñAn overhaul of the welfare system was initiated as part of 
our confidence and supply agreement with The Green Party and is unreservedly supported by all of 
Government. The Welfare Expert Advisory Group has been asked to undertake a broad-ranging review 

http://info.scoop.co.nz/Child_Poverty_Action_Group
http://www.cpag.org.nz/
http://www.cpag.org.nz/
https://www.theguardian.com/society/2018/may/22/benefit-sanctions-found-to-be-ineffective-and-damaging
https://www.theguardian.com/society/2016/oct/27/benefit-sanctions-food-banks-oxford-university-study
https://www.theguardian.com/society/2015/mar/24/benefit-sanctions-trivial-breaches-and-administrative-errors
https://www.theguardian.com/politics/2016/mar/12/labour-refer-groundless-iain-duncan-smith-claim-statistics-watchdog
https://www.radionz.co.nz/news/political/125833/welfare-changes-'helping'-to-cut-benefit-numbers
http://www.cpag.org.nz/assets/Backgrounders/180509CPAG%20Analysis%20Child%20poverty%20policies%20FINAL2.pdf
http://www.cpag.org.nz/assets/Backgrounders/180509CPAG%20Analysis%20Child%20poverty%20policies%20FINAL2.pdf
http://www.cpag.org.nz/assets/Backgrounders/180509CPAG%20Analysis%20Child%20poverty%20policies%20FINAL2.pdf
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of the welfare system. It will deliver advice to the Government on ways to ensure people have an ade-
quate income and standard of living, are treated with respect, can live in dignity, and are able to partici-
pate meaningfully in their communities." 

“Areas that the Welfare Expert Advisory Group has been asked to focus on range from considering the 
overall purpose of the system, through to specific recommendations on the current obligations and 
sanctions regime. I’m very pleased to announce the appointment of Professor Cindy Kiro today as 
Chair of the Welfare Expert Advisory Group. Her relentless focus on building on the potential in people 
reflects the principles of this government,” Carmel Sepuloni said. 

More information: https://www.beehive.govt.nz/release/expert-group-established-provide-independent-
advice-welfare-system-improvements 

 

 
Price of óhealthy food basketô continues to rise (Abridged) 

Press Release Otago University 

 
 
The cost of buying healthy food in a weekly supermarket shop continues to grow, the latest New Zea-
land Food Cost Survey carried out by the University of Otago shows.  
 
Basic healthy food costs for a family of four in Auckland, Wellington and Dunedin increased by between 
$4 and $21 weekly over the past year, with Christchurch bucking the trend showing a decline of $3. 
 
“The price of a healthy food basket continues to rise,” lead researcher, Senior Lecturer Louise Mainvil 
from the University of Otago’s Department of Human Nutrition says. 
 
In Auckland, “basic” healthy food costs ranged from $29 weekly for a one-year-old to $74 for an adoles-
cent male. The weekly cost for a family of four including an adult male ($71), an adult female ($60), ad-
olescent boy ($74) and 10-year-old ($52) was $257 a week. 
 
Dr Mainvil says most of the cost came from fruits and vegetables (31 per cent), meats/proteins (28), 
and dairy (13).  She notes this weekly cost represents 42 per cent of a full-time (pre-tax) weekly income 
on the minimum wage. It is a concern when the cost of healthy food takes up any more than 30 per 
cent of a household’s income, Dr Mainvil says. 
 
“Anytime that figure goes above 30 per cent, that’s when there is stress on the food budget,” she ex-
plains. “If more than 30 per cent goes on food, then that puts more pressure on the family if a child 
needs a new pair of shoes for school or the car needs a warrant of fitness.   
 
People on minimum wages have difficulties paying the rent and buying food.” 
  
The availability and retail price of 150 foods in four large supermarkets in Auckland, Wellington, Christ-
church and Dunedin are recorded annually. The broad variety of foods covered in the “basic” menu in-
clude fruit (fresh and canned), vegetables (fresh, canned and frozen), meat and poultry, fish, eggs, leg-
umes, breakfast cereals, spreads, tea, coffee, milo, sugar, other cereals like pasta, rice and flour, fats 
and oil, cheese, milk, yoghurt, bread and limited “other foods” including tomato sauce and plain water 
crackers. 
 
Historically data shows weekly food prices increase by about one or two dollars annually, Dr Mainvil 
says. 
 
 While this year’s survey shows food prices in Christchurch declined from $247 a week for a family of 
four in 2017 to $244 this year, Dr Mainvil says prices fluctuate from year to year.   
 
In the other main centres weekly food cost increases over the past year for a family of four were: Auck-
land $236 to $257, Wellington $250 to $260 and Dunedin $243 to $247. 
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Called to action 

Evon Currie, General Manager, Community & Public Health 
 

In his recent letters of expectations to the District Health Boards, Hon Dr David Clark, Minister of Health 

called on the health sector to address the determinants of health, achieve better health equity and imple-

ment a strong response to climate change by working across Government and with other agencies. 

 

Climate change is already having visible effects in the Canterbury region. The health consequences of cli-

mate change, from changes in the distribution of infectious diseases to increased illness from more frequent 

and intense extreme weather events, will be amplified by its consequences on the economy, the environ-

ment and our social system. A new report by the Institute for Environment Science and Research (ESR) 

shows how climate change is expected to affect the health of New Zealanders over the next 50 to 100 

years. Some, including the ESR, have called the urgent action needed to combat climate change and its im-

pacts on health the biggest threat to society of our times. 

 

Although climate change is a major threat to health and fairness, it also a huge opportunity for collaboration 

and well-designed action. 

 

“In fact, many ‘climate’ actions should be recommended solely on a health basis. Importantly, there 

will be positive health benefits for everyone if appropriate mitigation and adaptation strategies are 

implemented sooner rather than later.” - ESR 

 

Climate change has been recognised as an area of possible collaboration in the Joint Work Plans shared 

between the Canterbury DHB with Christchurch City Council and with Environment Canterbury. Although 

each organisation has their own programmes, we will continue to look for ways to take a joined up approach 

that incorporates both mitigation and adaption strategies to not only help the environment but deliver signifi-

cant health co-benefits. 

 

 

Tackling youth crime: Intervening earlier is better (Abridged) 
 

Justice sector science advisor Dr Ian Lambie has just released a report that recommends the adoption 
of what’s called “development crime prevention” to reduce rates of youth crime by focusing on children 
from an early age and previous generations. The scientific evidence for keeping young people out of 
prison was clear 20 years ago, but not enough has been done. 

The report said New Zealand had a record high overall prison population, but the number of children 
and young people under 24 in the criminal justice system had fallen. 

For decades, New Zealand research has shown how childhood factors can influence young offending 
and imprisonment as an adult. 

Dr Lambie said the prevention message, arguing for earlier intervention in schools and in homes, was 
clear 20 years ago.  

But since then a new generation of young offenders had grown up. He said recent evidence showed 
early intervention was more effective and programmes such as cognitive behavioural therapy for pre-
schoolers and parenting courses were the most effective.   

Early intervention could stop cycles of trauma, offending and imprisonment. 

“Research since that time has shown that the most effective – and cost-effective – way to reduce prison 
costs is to prevent kids getting into crime at the earliest opportunity.” 

Despite a reduction in the number of young offenders overall, people aged 17 to 24 offend more than 
all other age groups, the report said, and before young people likely to offend actually start committing 
crime, they had often already experienced abuse, violence and neglect.   

https://cph.us5.list-manage.com/track/click?u=9e99e8fd26a1d68b3f1a4748b&id=a0fd170af7&e=811092cd8d
https://cph.us5.list-manage.com/track/click?u=9e99e8fd26a1d68b3f1a4748b&id=9f66a43a4a&e=811092cd8d
https://cph.us5.list-manage.com/track/click?u=9e99e8fd26a1d68b3f1a4748b&id=9be9724193&e=811092cd8d
http://community.scoop.co.nz/2018/06/tackling-youth-crime-intervening-earlier-is-better/
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He said the country needed to think about what sort of New Zealand it wanted to create for future gen-
erations. 

“Is it one with a rising prison population, at ever higher costs, without corresponding community or of-
fender benefits? Is it one with chronic Māori over-representation in the criminal-justice system? Is it one 
where children are increasingly both victims and offenders? The evidence says it does not have to be 
so, and it will require strong and courageous leadership to commit to and implement a change pro-
gramme that produces sustained positive change across the justice system.” 

“The effects of abuse, neglect and maltreatment on children’s development and behaviour can be suc-
cessfully addressed at an earlier stage in the home, at school, in the community and in targeted mental 
health and other services, for a fraction of the cost of later imprisonment. 

“Crucially, evidence shows that the younger the child is at intervention, the better the outcome is likely 
to be,” the report said.  

Young offenders in prison were more likely to re-offend and be imprisoned again than the general, 
adult population, the report said.  

Dr Lambie’s report also said so-called boot camps did not work and, in some cases, military-style 
schools had been shown to increase crime.   

Full article at: http://community.scoop.co.nz/2018/06/tackling-youth-crime-intervening-earlier-is-better/  

The complete report may be found here:  http://www.pmcsa.org.nz/wp-content/uploads/Discussion-pa-
per-on-preventing-youth-offending-in-NZ.pdf 

 

 

Sector Update:   News, Notices & Resources 
 

  

UPDATE: Community Networks Aotearoa  
       (From Ros Rice, Executive Officer) 

 
For those that don’t know us – Community Networks Aotearoa (CNA) is the umbrella organisation for 
local community networks throughout Aotearoa New Zealand. We use our collective voice for policy 
action, social change and community empowerment. 

To begin I just want to acknowledge all the volunteers out there. Thank you to all of the amazing volun-
teers, you’re the backbone of many organisations and your contribution to your communities is invalua-
ble.  

There’s lots going on at CNA, but here are a couple of highlights.  

Sharon Torstonson & I presented at the Civil Defence national conference on working with community 
in emergencies and from this have started talking with government agencies about the importance of 
involving community in disaster planning. I’m also working with the Ministry of Business, Innovation and 
Employment on changes to the contract environment for community organisations, and Oranga Tama-
riki on the planning of hui across the country to update communities on what’s happening.   

And finally, we’ve had some changes here at CNA National Office with Lisa Woods starting on a part 
time basis as our Communications and Events Manager. Lisa has vast experience in the not for profit 
sector, most recently as the Executive Officer of Every Child Counts, having previously held the role of 
National Communications Manager for Diabetes NZ. 

You can read more from CNA here:  www.communitynetworksaotearoa.org.nz 

 
 
 

http://www.pmcsa.org.nz/wp-content/uploads/Discussion-paper-on-preventing-youth-offending-in-NZ.pdf
http://www.pmcsa.org.nz/wp-content/uploads/Discussion-paper-on-preventing-youth-offending-in-NZ.pdf
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Healthy Greater Christchurch ï Name and Charter refresh 
 

Many people involved with SEWN will be familiar with Healthy Christchurch, and some of you will remember its 
earliest days over fifteen years ago!  SEWN participates on the Healthy Greater Christchurch Advisory Group—at 
the February hui this year, the initiative formally expanded to include greater Christchurch.  This means the name 
‘Healthy Christchurch’ and the charter that goes with it need to be refreshed. 

Now is the opportunity to have say about whether the draft of the refreshed Charter looks relevant and meaningful 
to you.  If your organisation isn’t already a signatory (you can check here), consider becoming a signatory and 
show your commitment to working together to promote, protect and improve the health and wellbeing of our peo-
ple and our whenua.  You’ll be joining a fantastic network of over 200 signatories who feel the same way!    

You can provide feedback by making comments or suggestions on the draft refreshed Charter here.   

If face-to-face conversation is more your thing, come to the lunchtime seminar on 10-July from 12:15pm – 1:15pm 
at Community and Public Health (310 Manchester St) – register here.   

 
 

NOTICES 
 

Christchurch Community House:  Office Space for Not-for-Profits 
Join other not-for-profits in our central city premises. Prices listed below include contribution to power and operat-
ing expenses (varies depending on space and usage).  

Rooms available:   

¶ Private office spaces from 19.3m2 to 27.5m2.  $820-$1145 plus gst per mth 

¶ Open Plan: (several options) from9.0 to 18m2.  from $330 + gst p.m.   

¶ All offices are air conditioned with own climate control.  Shared resources include: 

¶ Reception Interview & meeting rooms 

¶ Staffroom, free tea/coffee 

¶ Networking space 

¶ Fast, efficient network office technology 

¶ Reduced costs telecoms, internet, IT support 

¶ Group buying rates stationery, insurance etc. 

¶ Security system with swipe cards  
 

Don’t work in isolation! Become part of Community House.  
Increase your profile and enjoy the collaborative environment making a positive difference in the community. 

Please contact House Manager, Mike Asmussen, Ph.: 03 940 9402 Email: manager@cch.org.nz 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Keeping Fire Safe this winter. 
 Fire and Emergency New Zealand are urging people 
to be fire-safe this winter.  
Fire and Emergency NZ recommends long life photo 
electric smoke alarms located in every sleeping area, 
and in each living area.  FENZ are taking referrals for 
smoke alarm/home assessments for vulnerable cli-

ents. For a free home fire safety visit or assistance 
contact FENZ 0800 693473 

__________________________________ 
 

$5 Psychological First Aid Course  
New Zealand Red Cross has 250 places available for 
individuals (over 16yrs old) or organisations in Greater 
Christchurch that work with youth.  
 

Places are available up to 20 December, and must be 
booked by 30 June.   
For dates/booking: www.redcross.org.nz/cantypfa5 
Ph 0800 233 243 or email pfa@redcross.org.nz   
The coupon code for online bookings: CANTYPFAS 

__________________________ 

SSPA: The Community Law Manual covers practical 
everyday topics, with 34 chapters about Employment, 
Consumer rights, Legal aid, Police powers, WINZ, 
Tenancy and housing and more.  
 

We urge social service providers to have a hard copy 
available in an accessible space for anyone to pick up 
and read. 
 

Special rates for SSPA network  Standard price is 
$150(+GST) per copy, but Community Law Centre of-
fers bulk rates as follows - with postage:                                                                             
20+: $132.50 per copy 
50+: $122.50 per copy 
100+: $107.50 per copy 
(+ service fee of $5 and GST) 
 

Interest registration will be closed on 20 July at 
5.00pm   
https://sspa.org.nz/events/sspa-workshops/order-com-
munity-law-manual-with-sspa 

______________________________ 
 

https://www.healthychristchurch.org.nz/about/signatories
https://www.healthychristchurch.org.nz/about/become-a-healthy-christchurch-signatory
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1aCx64rI_L-n5Hqs-O8KrIqGM-uxb5ebGaahXv6myhIQ/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1ftE47-Cio7iGSZpVHKC4bKSO02WlkI46WsBwYooqnP4/edit?usp=drive_web
mailto:manager@cch.org.nz
http://www.redcross.org.nz/cantypfa5
https://sspa.org.nz/events/sspa-workshops/order-community-law-manual-with-sspa
https://sspa.org.nz/events/sspa-workshops/order-community-law-manual-with-sspa
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The Women's Centre needs Board members.   
If you want to support all who identify as women, 
make a difference in your community and be a Board 
member, then this position is for you. You will have 
opportunities to work with like-minded women, to ex-
tend your networks in the not-for-profit sector, as well 
as building on your Governance knowledge. 
 

 If you have skills in the finance area or in a Chair role 
then this would be a bonus. You would need to attend 
a monthly Board meeting, a yearly AGM meeting and 
contribute to the work of a subcommittee or two. You 
will join a fun and friendly team of women who believe 
that in helping women the Centre helps the wider 
community. 
Contact Ardas Trebus at the Women's Centre for 
more information (03 371 7414 - 9am to 4pm Mon to 
Friday, or email: support[at]womenscentre.co.nz. 

_______________________________ 
 

Social Investment Agency/Oranga Tangata is 

heading around the country in May – August 2018 
talking to New Zealanders about the Govt’s approach 
to investing for social wellbeing and a policy for the 
protection and use of personal information. 

Want to have your say?  

Social wellbeing:  https://www.survey-
monkey.com/r/SIA-social-wellbeing-survey 

The data policy:  https://www.survey-
monkey.com/r/SIA-dpup-survey 

July:  Kaitaia, Whakatane, Tauranga, Greymouth, 
Blenheim, Nelson 

August: Taupo, Rotorua, Wellington, Alexandra, In-
vercargill, Dunedin, Timaru, Christchurch, Thames, 
Auckland 

_________________________________ 

Healthy Christchurch: Zero Carbon Act  
 

When: Tues 3 July, 12.15 – 1.15 pm,  
Where: Aoraki Room, Community and Public Health, 
310 Manchester St. Christchurch 
 

Rosalee will give an overview of the Zero Carbon Act 
framework developed by youth climate campaigners 
Generation Zero, and how to have your say.  
Bring your own lunch, tea & coffee available if you 
come early. 
Bookings are essential so register online to se-

cure your place. 
______________________________ 

 

The Secret of Sponsorship is a one day work-

shop for schools, sports clubs, event organisers and 
non-profit organisations and explores the idea of de-
veloping business sponsorship for your organisation. 
Date: Thursday 5th July 2018 9.30am to 4pm. 
Location: YMCA Christchurch (12 Hereford Street). 
Cost: $120 per person. 
Register at: http://www.exult.co.nz/index.php/register-
for-an-exult-workshop 

 

Volunteering Canterbury: 
Wellbeing: Who's responsible for wellbeing in 
your workplace? 

Friday 6 July, 8.30am to 9.30am 
Presenter: Workplace Support 
Venue: Chch Community House, 301 Tuam Street. 
RSVP: outreach@volcan.org.nz Free Event 
 

Keeping existing clients and customers happy 
and, at the same time, getting new ones! 
Tuesday 10 July, 9.00am to 12noon 
Facilitator: Jean Barr, CEO, Top Achievers Sales 
Training 
Venue: Chch Community House, 301 Tuam Street. 
Registration essential: 
https://www.eventbrite.co.nz/e/customer-service-keep-
ing-existing-clients-happy-while-getting-new-ones-tick-
ets-43380518298 

Why storytelling is important and how to do it 
Wednesday 25 July, 1.00pm to 2.00pm 
Presenter: Sharon Moreham 
Venue: Beckenham Service Centre, 66 Colombo St 
RSVP: outreach@volcan.org.nz  Free event 

Accountability: Outcome-based  
Friday, 3 August, 8.30am to 9.30am 
Guests:  DIA and Rata 
Venue: Chch Community House, 301 Tuam Street.  
RSVP: outreach@volcan.org.nz 
Free event 

Turanga, the city's new central library 
Hear from staff what resources they hold which we 
could be using. 
Wed. 22 August, 1.00pm to 2.00pm 
Guests: Turanga staff  
Venue: Turanga Library/Cathedral Sq & Gloucester 
Street, ChCh 
RSVP: outreach@volcan.org.nz   Free event 

__________________________________ 
 

De-escalation/Behavioural Change: 

One day practical workshop with Ross Gilmour, 
speaker psychologist and negotiator.  
 

When: Monday 9th July   9.15am – 4.15pm  
Where: St Albans Baptist Church 64 McFaddens Rd 
Cost:  $95 (CBNZ members $75) 
Light lunch by Subway, morning & afternoon tea. 
 

To register call Sarah 021 208 1121 or go to: 
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/V2LJ9WF  
Registration closes 5 July   

__________________________ 
 

Kids Need Dads National Conference   
July 12-13 2018 
 

Key Note Speakers: 
Victoria University Chris Bowden ' 
Male Suicide: Risk, Relationships and Responses’  
 

Childrenôs Commissioner Judge Andrew Beecroft 
Men, their Children and the importance of this rela-
tionship’  

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/SIA-social-wellbeing-survey
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/SIA-social-wellbeing-survey
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/SIA-dpup-survey
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/SIA-dpup-survey
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1ypqjdd9QHeQ6cfQOtFRl2dePtKX18gJ78T9qafR32Pc
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1ypqjdd9QHeQ6cfQOtFRl2dePtKX18gJ78T9qafR32Pc
http://www.exult.co.nz/index.php/register-for-an-exult-workshop
http://www.exult.co.nz/index.php/register-for-an-exult-workshop
mailto:outreach@volcan.org.nz
https://www.eventbrite.co.nz/e/customer-service-keeping-existing-clients-happy-while-getting-new-ones-tickets-43380518298
https://www.eventbrite.co.nz/e/customer-service-keeping-existing-clients-happy-while-getting-new-ones-tickets-43380518298
https://www.eventbrite.co.nz/e/customer-service-keeping-existing-clients-happy-while-getting-new-ones-tickets-43380518298
mailto:outreach@volcan.org.nz
mailto:outreach@volcan.org.nz
mailto:outreach@volcan.org.nz
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Minister Of Children, Honourable Tracey Martin 
‘Governments policy approach to the interconnectivity 
between children and their fathers’  
 

Oranga Tamariki/Ministry for Children Deputy 
Chief Executive Hoani Lambert  
‘Ministry’s approach to the environment that exists be-
tween children and their fathers’  
 

Male Survivors Aotearoa Philip Chapman  
‘How Men survive sexual abuse’  
 

If you have questions or require more information: 
Email: wellington@knd.org.nz   0508 CALL 
DAD (2255 323) 

__________________________ 
 

LEAD Centre for Not for Profit Leadership 
-Workshops- 
 

Managing & Leading Community Organisations:   
A training workshop to give you the skills, knowledge 
and confidence to manage the people, money, pro-
jects, and stakeholders, whilst still driving results.  

When: Christchurch 18-20 July 2018                   
Cost: 3 Day Workshop: $750 + gst/person                    
3 Day Training Workshop plus 6 months of Mentoring: 
$1750 + gst/per person    Register: info@lead.org. 

 

Non-Profit Strategy that Makes a Difference 
Workshop with Garth Nowland-Foreman 
This workshop will help organisations to think strategi-
cally and creatively to create sustainable change in 
your community 
 

When: Thursday 23 August 2018  

Time: 9:30am - 4:30pm (includes lunch from CanDo) 

Location: Avebury House, 9 Eveleyn Couzins Avenue 

Christchurch 

Cost: $225 (+gst) per person  

Scholarships are available if finance is a barrier, as 
well as discounts for more than one person from an 
organisation.  
Please inform us of any special dietary requirements 
when you book.   
To register or for more information, contact 
info@lead.org.nz  For scholarship information contact 
Garth@lead.org.nz or 021 395532 
 

Building a sustainable fundraising plan for your 

organisation: The facilitators will draw on a range of 

fundraising models and tools that fundraising profes-
sionals use, which will contribute to your organisa-
tion’s fundraising success. 

Date and Time: 30th August 2018 
Time:  9am to 5pm. 

Location: Christchurch - venue TBC. 
Cost: $225 per person (plus GST). 
Contact Sandy Thompson at the LEAD Centre for Not 
for Profit Leadership for more information or to regis-
ter (sandy[at]lead.org.nz). http://www.lead.org.nz 
 

Disabled Persons Assembly Mid-Winter 
Lunch   Members and non-members are welcome to 

join us at this annual social event  

Date: Saturday 21st July 2018 
Time: 12noon – 2pm 
Venue: Garden Court Brasserie at the Chateau on the 
Park, 189 Deans Avenue, Riccarton,  
Cost: $31.00 (All day menu available if $31 is unaf-
fordable) You will be expected to pay for your own 
meal & drinks. 
 

RSVPs must be in by Friday 13th July 2018  
Let us know how many of you are attending and how 
many wheelchair users.  

Email dpachch@cyberxpress.co.nz  Ph: 379 8525 or 
Fax: 366 8535   Text:only  022 155 6696 (no calls) 

_______________________________ 

Facebook 101 for Community Organisations 

Facilitators: The Team from DIA  
 

When: Tuesday 31 July: 9am to 12 noon,  
 

Where: The Learning Centre, Beckenham Library  
Colombo Street, Christchurch 
 

Thanks to the support of DIA and Rata Foundation, 
this is a free event  Please register at Eventbrite: 
https://www.eventbrite.co.nz/e/facebook-101-for-com-
munity-organisations-free-event-tickets-45579373132 

_______________________________ 

Need Staff?   Go to “Do good Jobs”  

Connecting do-gooders with jobs at not for profits, so-
cial enterprises and other goodies.  

https://dogoodjobs.co.nz/ 

_______________________________ 

 

CanDo Catering – support a social enterprise! 

¶ New menus and website.  

¶ You can now order directly online. 

For more info go to website: 

http://www.candocatering.co.nz 
________________________ 

 
Some great advice in this cold weather: 

  
 
 

 
Never take a job where  

winter winds  
can blow up your pants. 

 

Geraldo Rivera 

mailto:wellington@knd.org.nz
mailto:info@lead.org
mailto:info@lead.org.nz
http://www.lead.org.nz/
mailto:dpachch@cyberxpress.co.nz
https://www.eventbrite.co.nz/e/facebook-101-for-community-organisations-free-event-tickets-45579373132
https://www.eventbrite.co.nz/e/facebook-101-for-community-organisations-free-event-tickets-45579373132
http://www.candocatering.co.nz/
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FUNDING FOR COMMUNITY GROUPS 
 

Community Resilience Partnership Fund 

This Council fund is now open to applications from 
community organisations seeking funds for projects 
that increase community participation, connectedness, 
and resilience.  The application process requires a 
brief proposal – to apply see: 
https://ccc.govt.nz/culture-and-community/community-
funding/community-resilience-partnership-fund 

 

CCC Innovation and Sustainability Fund  
Businesses, schools and community groups can apply 
to support projects that help address local environ-
mental sustainability issues or harness new opportuni-
ties. To apply www.ccc.govt.nz/innovatefund 
 

The Riccarton Rotary Charitable Trust 

The Trust welcomes applications from community 
groups for support in areas of education, sport and 
health. To apply go to the website www.riccartonro-
tary.org.nz  and download the official application form.   
Please ensure that you read the attachment with re-
gards to exclusions from the Trust.   
 

Rata Foundation 

Small Grants / Nga Putea Iti and Large Grants / Nga 
Putea Nui are now open any time.   
Please check the FAQ section at: http://www.ratafoun-
dation.org.nz/funding for new information even if you 
have applied before.  
Only one application per year may be made.  
For further information go to the website or call one of 

the team on 0508 266 878. 
 

Trustees Executors is proud to administer six 
funds, including The Kingston Sedgfield (NZ) Charita-
ble Trust for the education and rehabilitation of young 
people.    Prefers Otago area but will consider other.   
Applications are open year round and are considered 
at the end of each month.  All info guidelines and ap-
plication forms at www.trustees.co.nz 

Lottery Grants: 

Community (first round) opens 6 June 2018        
Outdoor Safety Opens 12 June, closes 25 July 2018 
– Meeting 5 Oct 2018.   

https://www.communitymatters.govt.nz/lottery-out-
door-safety/  
 

Harcourts Foundation Funding is available for a 

specific event, project or initiative which must be held 
within 4 months of application. More info at: www.har-
courtsfoundation.org.nz/new-zealand/application-pro-
cess/  or email Emma or Chanel on newzealand@har-
courtsfoundation.org or phone 09 520 5569 
 

The Working Together More Fund  
This fund helps groups wanting to collaborate for the 
purpose of achieving greater results for our communi-
ties. The fund can provide seeding money and exper-
tise to develop collaborative arrangements, but does 
not provide on-going operating costs. 
Visit workingtogethermore.org.nz to find out more 
 

Looking for funding? Generosity NZ (formerly 

known as Funding Information Service) is about help-
ing individuals and organisations find funding.  
 
GivMe is their database of grants and scholarships for 
individuals, and GivUs is the database for organisa-
tions to find funding possibilities (subscription needed)  
 

Christchurch City Libraries have subscribed and you 
can access the databases free if you are a member of 
the library.    
 
For the GivUs database, go to https://christchurch.bib-
liocommons.com/item/show/410138037 and log in.  
(You need to have a password, contact your local li-
brary if you don’t have one.)   
Happy searching! 

 

   

 

 

Community Wellbeing: 
News & resources for you or your community 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

EECA Welcomes Government Investment in  
Warmer Kiwi Homes 

 
The Energy Efficiency and Conservation Authority (EECA) has welcomed the Government $142 million 
investment to make Kiwi homes healthier.  

This spending in a new four-year programme, known as Warmer Kiwi Homes, will make the homes of 
lower-income New Zealanders warmer and drier by providing grants to insulate and heat homes, says 
EECA Chief Executive Andrew Caseley. 

http://www.ccc.govt.nz/innovatefund
http://www.riccartonrotary.org.nz/
http://www.riccartonrotary.org.nz/
http://www.trustees.co.nz/
https://www.communitymatters.govt.nz/lottery-outdoor-safety/
https://www.communitymatters.govt.nz/lottery-outdoor-safety/
http://www.harcourtsfoundation.org.nz/new-zealand/application-process/
http://www.harcourtsfoundation.org.nz/new-zealand/application-process/
http://www.harcourtsfoundation.org.nz/new-zealand/application-process/
https://christchurch.bibliocommons.com/item/show/410138037
https://christchurch.bibliocommons.com/item/show/410138037
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“Too many homes are cold and damp, leading to preventable diseases such as rheumatic fever and 
asthma. That’s a burden on Kiwi families, as well as the health system.” 

Mr Caseley says some parts of the community are particularly at risk. “Low-income families, young chil-
dren and the elderly are especially vulnerable to the impacts of living in cold, damp housing.” 

The first year of the programme will focus on ceiling and underfloor insulation as the highest priority for 
creating a warm, dry home, Mr Caseley says.  

“Homes that aren’t properly insulated are very costly to heat, with heat escaping through the ceiling and 
underfloor. Lower-income home owners will be able to access grants covering two thirds of the cost of 
installing ceiling and underfloor insulation.” 

Grants to install heating appliances will be available from July 2019, Mr Caseley says. 

Warmer Kiwi Homes will be delivered by the Energy Efficiency and Conservation Authority (EECA) 
which is working through details of the new grants programme. 

When will the new Warmer Kiwi Homes start? 

 Home owners can apply for grants from 1 July 2018. Further details will be posted on EECA’s Ener-
gywise website. 

Who is eligible for grants?  

Those on low incomes who own and live in their homes (not landlords) are eligible. Low income will be 
defined as those who either: 

¶ have a Community Services Card, OR 

¶ live in a New Zealand Deprivation Index decile 9 or 10 area, OR 

¶ Families referred through the Ministry of Health’s Healthy Homes Initiative. 
 

What do the grants cover?  

The grants cover ceiling and underfloor insulation and ground moisture barriers.  From year two they 
will also cover the installation of a heating device.  Details on which heating devices will be funded are 
still being worked through. 

Why are heating measures being brought in later?    

Heating measures will be added 1 July 2019 to align with the heating standards being developed under 
the Healthy Homes Guarantee Act. Insulation is always the first priority for creating a warm, dry home.   

More at: https://www.eeca.govt.nz/news-and-events/media-releases/eeca-welcomes-government-in-
vestment-in-warmer-kiwi-homes 

 

 
Health benefits of cleaner air highlighted 

Source: Environment Canterbury 13 June 2018 
www.ecan.govt.nz 

Improved air quality could keep vulnerable Cantabrians out of the hospital this winter. Dr. Ramon Pink, 
Canterbury Medical Officer of Health, said: “Clean air is necessary for health and wellbeing.   Winter air 
pollution in Canterbury, mainly caused by smoky chimneys, leads to far too many premature deaths, 
hospital admissions and days off work or school.  

Elderly people, young children and those with pre-existing medical conditions were most affected. ” 

In 2012, a nationwide study showed air pollution from human-made PM10 was associated with 1000 
premature deaths, 520 extra hospital admissions for cardiovascular or respiratory diseases and 1.35 
million restricted activity days (when symptoms were sufficient to prevent usual activities such as work 
or study).   

https://www.eeca.govt.nz/news-and-events/media-releases/eeca-welcomes-government-investment-in-warmer-kiwi-homes
https://www.eeca.govt.nz/news-and-events/media-releases/eeca-welcomes-government-investment-in-warmer-kiwi-homes
http://www.ecan.govt.nz/
http://www.ehinz.ac.nz/indicators/air-quality/health-effects-of-air-pollution/
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Environment Canterbury air quality director Katherine Trought said the good news is that air quality in 
Canterbury is improving, thanks to the efforts of thousands of people to burn smoke-free and upgrade 
to cleaner heating technology. 

 “Overall, Canterbury has reduced the number of high pollution days from 130 in 2008 to 45 in 
2017.  That’s progress, but there’s still a long way to go before we can be confident the air our commu-
nities breathe supports health and wellbeing.” 

“A nationwide reduction in PM10 concentrations in the air from 2006 to 2012 is estimated to have led to 
a decrease in negative health impacts.  As a regional council, we want to see more of that progress 
through our air quality initiatives.  That’s why our Air Plan encourages the use of cleaner heating tech-
nology, and our winter air programme focuses on teaching wood burner users about how to burn 
smoke-free,” she said. 

Canterbury District Health Board supports the Canterbury Air Regional Plan, recognising the long-term 
health benefits for Cantabrians.  For more information on how to burn smoke-free visit 
warmercheaper.co.nz.                                                                                                                                   

Read about current home heating measures in all Clean Air Zones.                                                                             

For more: https://www.ecan.govt.nz/your-region/your-environment/air-quality/home-heating/home-heat-
ing-options-in-my-clean-air-zone/         

 

Experiences of grandparents raising grandchildren in getting                      
income support from work and income offices in New Zealand 

 

Grandparents raising grandchildren in New Zealand are entitled to the unsupported child benefit (UCB) 
if they meet the conditions for eligibility. To access the support, they are required to attend the offices 
of Work and Income.  
 

In a recent survey of such grandparents undertaken in 2016 participants gave a wide range of com-
ments around their experiences in accessing this important form of income support.  
 

While a proportion had positive experiences, most were critical of the operation of the offices.  
 

Between the policy of providing financial support for children unable to live with their own parents, and 
the practice of being a grandparent looking after such children, lies a complex set of systems of which 
grandparents were often extremely critical, for a range of reasons explored in this paper by Dr Liz Gor-
don.    
 
Download the paper from http://www.communityresearch.org.nz/research/experiences-of-grandpar-
ents-raising-grandchildren-in-getting-income-support-from-work-and-income-offices-in-new-zealand/ 

https://www.ecan.govt.nz/your-region/plans-strategies-and-bylaws/canterbury-air-regional-plan/
https://www.warmercheaper.co.nz/
https://www.ecan.govt.nz/your-region/your-environment/air-quality/home-heating/home-heating-options-in-my-clean-air-zone/
https://www.ecan.govt.nz/your-region/your-environment/air-quality/home-heating/home-heating-options-in-my-clean-air-zone/
https://www.ecan.govt.nz/your-region/your-environment/air-quality/home-heating/home-heating-options-in-my-clean-air-zone/
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NOTICES

Keeping Fire Safe this winter. 
Fire and Emergency New Zealand are urging people 
to be fire-safe this winter.  
 

Fire and Emergency NZ recommends long life photo 
electric smoke alarms located in every sleeping area, 
and in each living area.  FENZ are taking referrals for 
free smoke alarm/home assessments for vulnerable 
clients. For a free home fire safety visit or assistance 
contact FENZ 0800 693473 

___________________________ 
 

The Christchurch Methodist Mission Building 
Financial Capability service - currently with no 

waiting time! Referrals are accepted from all sources 
and you can refer yourself. 
The service is: 

¶ Free, friendly and confidental  

¶ Christchurch, Selwyn and Waimakariri area.  

¶ Home-based (Financial mentors can come to 
the client or arrange to meet somewhere pri-
vate.  Follow-up sessions can be arranged as 
required. 

 

The Christchurch Methodist Mission also runs a group 
programme called MoneyMates - where you have the 
opportunity to learn and share your financial experi-
ences with others.   
Contact for more info 03 375 1470 or email: 
intake[at]mmsi.org.nz) 

________________________________ 
 

New helpline for men 0800HEYBRO 
This number is set up for men who feel that they are 
going to harm a loved one or whanau member. 
Helpline open 24/7. Keeping whanau safe. 

__________________________________ 
 

Suffrage125 Christchurch Whakatu Wahine 
Celebrating 125 years since women achieved voting 
parity.  
Suffrage 125 will celebrate this momentous achieve-
ment by increasing awareness of women’s contribu-
tions to life and community in the greater Christchurch 
area and recognising their accomplishments.  
 

If you or your organisation is holding an event, work-
shop presentation or discussion that acknowledges or 
informs about past or present amazing and passion-
ate Christchurch women who make a difference, call 
Judi 027 454 3885 or suffrage125chch@gmail.com. 

More info on FB page Suffrage125Christchurch 

______________________________ 
 

Calling all knitters SOS 
Christchurch Women’s Hospital (CWH) is short of knit-
ted woollen items for new-born babies.  
The items must be wool, not acrylic.  
If you can assist please drop off these items to the 
hospital’s Birthing Suite on level 3, Maternity on level 
5, or to Foetal Medicine. 

_____________________________ 
 

Dementia Canterbury Seminars  
Each month Dementia Canterbury runs FREE Com-
munity Education Seminars. Register online to attend 
these Dementia Canterbury Community Education 
Seminars.  
Bookings are essential as places are limited to 30 
participants. Contact Dementia Canterbury for more 
information on these education seminars 379 2590, 
0800 444 776 or admin@dementiacanterbury.org.nz  

_____________________________ 
 

Free glasses for children 
 

The newly-launched Eye Institute Trust will provide 
400 children at risk of permanent eye impairment with 
free glasses over the next year. Trust co-chair profes-
sor Helen Danesh-Meyer says lack of treatment in 
childhood can lead to lifelong problems with vision. 
Families who don’t qualify for a government subsidy 
can’t necessarily afford the cost of treatment.  
 

Read more here or go to: 

http://community.scoop.co.nz/2018/06/trust-launched-

to-help-those-at-risk-of-losing-vision/#more-111005 
_______________________________ 

 

Winter Energy Payment  
 

The Government is introducing a new winter energy 
payment.  It will be paid automatically to everyone get-
ting NZ Super, Veteran’s Pension, Jobseeker Support, 
Sole Parent Support, Supported Living Payment or a 
Youth Service Payment.   
 

In 2018, the Winter Energy Payment will begin from 1 
July to 30 September and from 2019 for five months 
from 1 May to 30 September.  
The rate for single people (with no dependent chil-
dren) will be $20.46 a week, and couples or people 
with dependent children will get $31.82.  

More info: http://www.superseniors.msd.govt.nz/news-

events/news/2017/winter-energy-payment.html 
_______________________________ 

 

Southern Mediation Services (SMS) 
Family Dispute Resolution is designed to help parents 
resolve parenting and child care arrangements them-
selves. SMS offer a variety of services which facilitate 
effective and constructive solutions. For more info 
contact www.smsnz.nz  0800 FACILITATE (322 454) 

_______________________________ 
 

Kidsfest 2018  
Opening event is The Big Chill at Linwood Park, Sat-
urday 7 July from noon to 3pm, and the finale is a 
colourful parade from Cathedral Square to The Ter-
races on Saturday 21 July.  
Tickets are on sale now.  
For events and updates go to KidsFest website; 
www.kidsfest.co.nz or see KidsFest on Facebook 

____________________________________________ 
 

mailto:suffrage125chch@gmail.com
http://www.dementiacanterbury.org.nz/node/152
http://www.dementiacanterbury.org.nz/node/152
http://www.dementiacanterbury.org.nz/node/152
mailto:admin@dementiacanterbury.org.nz
http://community.scoop.co.nz/2018/06/trust-launched-to-help-those-at-risk-of-losing-vision/#more-111005
http://www.smsnz.nz/
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Matariki ï MǕori New Year 2018  

Matariki - the Māori New Year - will take place on  
6-9 July 2018. During June in the lead up to Māori 
New Year, the Christchurch City Libraries will hold 
whānau-friendly celebrations & activities.  
More info: https://my.christchurchcitylibraries.com 

____________________________ 
 

AKO Linwood Playgroup  
A playgroup for parents/caregivers and their children 
0-5 years old run on Fridays during school terms. Text 
Narelle on 027 204 4939 or Sue on 021 233 1729   
When: 10 to 11.30am Fridays  
Where: Linwood Baptist Community Church, Corner 
of Linwood Avenue and Worcester Street, Linwood.  

___________________________ 
 

WAVES ï Bereaved by Suicide Group 
Grief education for adults 18+ affected by the suicide 
of someone they know. Facilitated by professional so-
cial workers or trained facilitators. Runs over 8 weeks. 
Dates: For next date contact 0800 87 66 82/366 9284 
Email: joyce.sfpb@xtra.co.nz  Cost: Koha/donation 

_______________________ 
 

ACTIS: Community Law appointments- free 
legal advice. Appointments necessary 
Community Law have extended their hours.  
Where: ACTIS Hampshire Street, Aranui. 
When: Tuesdays 11am - 4:15pm   Ph.963 7070 

________________________________ 
 

Salvation Army courses: 
The Life Skills for Women course is great for women 
who've been 'at home' for a while for whatever reason, 
The Men's course utilises our internationally estab-
lished Positive Lifestyle Programme to provide an 
environment in which men can identify strengths and 
develop life-enhancing skills, and to apply these skills 
to current and future situations.  
Our Triple P Parenting course uses the widely recog-
nised Triple P Parent Discussion Group which has 
an emphasis on using routines and family discussions 
to build a positive whanau kaupapa.  
Contact: Jillian Ph. 03 366 8128 or 021 728 375 

______________________________ 
 

The Avon Loop Community Cottage at 28 
Hurley Street is a wonderful facility for meetings or 

social events.  The cottage is available for hire (short 
or long-term) at the very reasonable price of $10.00 
per hour for not-for-profit groups.  
The large meeting room holds 30 people and there 
are full kitchen facilities, including a stove, microwave, 
and fridge. It also has a lovely outdoor area which is 
great for picnics or barbeques.  
 

Contact us on 03 365 6943 to make a booking, or 
email rely88@gmail.com 

 

 
 
 

Women's Refuge Awareness month 

1 July 2018 to 31 July 2018 For more information, 
see the Women's Refuge website. 

_______________________________ 
 

Neurological Foundation Appeal week 
1 July 2018 to 7 July 2018 
For more information, see the Neurological 
Foundation of NZ website. 

___________________________________ 
 

Teenage Pottery Holiday Programme 12-16yrs 
4 day course: 9 10 11 July 10am-12noon  
20 July 10-11am 11 (firing day)  
Bring old shirt & towel.  Small cost for clay/firing   
mtpleasantpottery@gmail.com 

______________________________ 
 

ARA Genius School: Know your purpose 
2 day workshop in school holidays for 13-17 year olds, 
places limited to 35. Ph. 021 351 290  
More info & apply: www.knowyourpurpose.life/genius 

________________________________ 
 

óBreakmissionô ï Shirley Community Trustôs 
Annual Hip Hop Youth Event. ALL welcome 
When:  Saturday 14th July, 1.30-5.30pm, 
Where: C3 Eastside Church Auditorium 269 Hills Rd   
Further updates on Facebook Pages: 
Kbigs James Wardlaw or: Shirley Community Trust 
Entry is by way of donation of non-perishable food – 
to be distributed back out to community,  

_____________________________ 
 

Suicide Prevention Training workshops  

Costs from $250 – $350 +GST, with some scholarship 
places available.  Coming Up 
 
1 Aug Sad Blokes: Supporting the Suicidal Male         
16 Aug Dealing with the Aftermath: Responding to the 
impact of a suicide in different settings.  

 
https://www.taylormadetrainingconsulting.com/2018-
workshop-calendar 

__________________________ 
 

16th National Conference for Community Lan-
guages and ESOL (CLESOL), 5-7 Oct 2018 

Christchurch.  
 

The conference is a platform for connecting conversa-
tion and actions about teaching, learning, equity, and 
diversity as they impact at family, community, profes-
sional and policy level.  
 
Early Bird registration now open, registrations 
close Friday 03 August.  
https://www.clesol2018.org.nz/registration 

______________________________ 
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Quotes by famous people if they had worked in non-profit: 
http://nonprofitwithballs.com/2016/10/25-quotes-by-famous-people-if-they-had-worked-in-nonprofit/ 

 

 

 

 

Clare in the Community      with thanks to Harry Venning & The Guardian 

 

 

 

 

This newsletter is stitched together by Social Equity and Wellbeing Network / Tuia te Oranga with the generous 

support of Rata Foundation, the Lottery Grants Board, COGS and Christchurch City Council. 
 
 
 

       
 

 
 
 

Social Equity and Wellbeing Network Inc. - Tuia te Oranga 
  Phone: 03 366 2050     

Email: admin@SEWN.org.nz 
Facebook: SEWNchch    

Website: www.sewn.org.nz 

 
“We know what we are, but know not what we may be; 

¢ƘǳǎΣ ŎƻƴǎǳƭǘŀƴǘǎΦέ 
                                                                            William Shakespeare 
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